



Transportation and Active Transit Office of the Minister

PO Box 186, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2N2

March 17, 2021

Warden Ronnie LeBlanc Municipality of Clare PO Box 458 Little Brook, NS BOW 1Z0

Dear Warden LeBlanc: Romme

Thank you for your letter dated January 5, 2021 regarding safety concerns at the intersection of Saulnierville Road and Second Division Road. I can advise you that I have requested the Area Manager to undertake a safety review as requested in your letter. I have also requested Area Manager, Pamela Mehlman-Shand contact you with her findings once the review is complete.

If you have any further concerns, please contact Area Manager Pamela Mehlman-Shand at pamela.mehlman-shand@novascotia.ca or via 902-742-2416.

Sincerely,

Lloyd P. Hines

Minister

c: Gordon Wilson, MLA for Clare-DigbyGreg Newell, District Director (Western)Pamela Mehlman-Shand, Area Manager Yarmouth